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What We’ve Accomplished Together 

ORAT, along with many parishes and cosponsors, 
have welcomed over 582 refugees to Canada in 
2022. As newcomers, they have begun to live a life 
filled with hope and renewed optimism. 

We have also initiated the refugee sponsorship 
process for 705 refugees, paving the way for their 
eventual arrival to Canada. Here, they will live in 
freedom.  This is a testimony to what we are able to 
accomplish together as we respond to the Lord’s 
invitation “I was a stranger and you welcomed Me”.
The infographic summarizes the key 
accomplishments of this office in 2022.

Lenten Reflection 

All Catholics are called to prepare for the celebration 
of the Paschal Mystery; that is the passion, death, 
and resurrection of the Lord Jesus Christ. Lent 
continues for 40 days until the beginning of the Mass 
of the Lord’s Supper on Holy Thursday evening. The 
forty days represents the time Jesus spent in the 
wilderness, enduring the temptation of Satan and 
preparing to begin His earthly ministry. 

Lent is a privileged time for prayer, fasting and 
almsgiving, providing an opportunity for Catholics 
to renew and deepen their relationship with Jesus, 
and to amend their lives, so that they might live as 
He taught. Wishing you a blessed and fruitful Lent.
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General Public Registration

ORAT is pleased to announce the details of the 
Public Session Program for the 2023 Calendar 
Year. It is important to note that cosponsors for 
this program must reside in the Greater Toronto 
Area. This program is intended for members of the 
General Public who wish to sponsor family mem-
bers who need refugee resettlement. This program 
is not intended for cosponsors who are parishio-
ners of Catholic Churches, Eastern Rite Catholic 
or Orthodox churches within the Archdiocese of 
Toronto, with whom ORAT has developed specific 
programs for its members. 

Ukrainian Crisis Update

In October of 2022, His Eminence Cardinal Thomas 
Collins sent a letter to all pastors across the 
Archdiocese of Toronto inviting them to announce 
to parishioners, the dire need that exists for 
Ukrainian nationals arriving under Canada’s 
Canada-Ukraine Authorization for Emergency 
Travel (CUAET) program.  Continued on page 2

Continued on page 3
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In total, 576 refugees have been helped because of 
the generosity of many, who have given of their time, 
talent and treasure to respond to this urgent need 
of our time. It is indeed a testimony of the love of 
God’s people for suffering humanity. As we know, 
numbers do not tell the whole story.  The reality 
of these numbers is found in the lives of those who 
have been touched by this important work of the 
Archdiocese.  We have included in our newsletters 
the stories of refugees that we have had the privilege 
to help. In this newsletter, we have included the 
story of Ruben, who has been settled by the refugee 
committee at the community of Yorkminster Park 
Baptist Church in Toronto.  We hope that this story 
will be an encouragement to you. 

Through their generosity over $1.6 million was 
raised with ½ of the funds given to the Catholic 
Near East Welfare Association (CNEWA) to provide 
humanitarian aid to Ukrainians displaced by the 
conflict. 

The remaining funds were earmarked for use by 
ORAT to sponsor Ukrainian refugees. For various 
reasons the Canadian government has not defined 
displaced Ukrainians as refugees, which prevented 
ORAT from sponsoring them. We are currently 
working with the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy to 
develop a program to provide emergency funds to 
the most vulnerable Ukrainian nationals who are 
arrived to Canada under the CUAET program.

G Number Status

While ORAT has submitted all its 2022 cases to 
Immigration Canada, Immigration Canada has been 
slow to issue Application Numbers (G Numbers) or 
Approval Notification Letters for all submitted cases.  
We continue to encourage cosponsors to exercise 
patience as Immigration Canada continues its work 
to issue these letters.
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What We’ve Accomplished Together 
Continued from page 1

With the help of the Lord and through the generosity 
of Catholics throughout the Archdiocese, we have 
been able to raise over $4.3MM to assist in the 
resettlement of refugees from many corners of the 
world.  Since the inception of the Project Hope 
Initiative, we have welcomed over 506 refugees to 
Canada, with another 70 refugees yet to come.  

Ukrainian Crisis Update 
Continued from page 1

Parishioners were asked to consider hosting a 
Ukrainian family.  For those interested in doing 
so, they were asked to contact ORAT, where the 
office would provide information about the hosting 
program, which is being facilitated by COSTI, a 
federally funded organization.  Since the release 
of the Cardinal’s letter approximately 100 families 
have raised their hands to host a Ukrainian family. 
We will be asking pastors to announce this 
program again in the coming weeks. Early in the 
invasion, Catholics across the Archdiocese were 
invited to donate funds to support Ukrainians who 
were forced to flee the conflict.

www.orat.ca
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General Public Registration   
Continued from page 1

Online registration will begin on Friday, March 
17, 2023, at 12:01AM and will close on Thursday, 
March 23, 2023 at 11:59PM. If you wish to sponsor 
a refugee through this program, please click here.  

Given the expected high level of demand for this 
program, registrants will be limited to sponsoring 
1 (one) family. Families, as defined by the Ministry 
of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada 
(IRCC), are comprised of mother, father and 
dependent children under the age of 22. Exceptions 
may be granted to those who wish to sponsor more 
than one family when there is compelling reason 
to do so. Please note that we will not consider 
any changes to the name of the cosponsor or 
Principal Applicant (i.e., head of the refugee family) 
once the registration form has been completed. 

Also, it is important to note that registering for 
this program is NOT a guarantee that you will be 
able to sponsor through ORAT. Given the limited 
allocation given to ORAT by Immigration Canada, 
and the expected high demand for this program, 
ORAT will hold a draw for all eligible registrants.  
All registrants will have an equal chance of being 
selected and invited to attend the “Introduction 
to Resettlement” Information Session. Only those 
with a winning draw number will be invited to 
attend the online information session. For those 
invited, attendance is mandatory.  Attendance at 
this information session marks the first step in 
sponsoring a refugee family through this office. 

While refugee sponsorship is not without cost, there 
is NO fee for registering for this program.  However, 
those cosponsors that are allowed to proceed 
with the sponsorship process, will be required 
to deposit 100% of the cost of sponsorship with 
ORAT prior to the case being submitted to IRCC. 
These funds are held in trust for the refugee and are 
disbursed on a quarterly basis upon the refugee’s 
arrival to Canada. We ask that you not register 
if you are unable to deposit the required funds.

The estimated average processing time 
for Immigration Canada for applications 
submitted to them in 2023 is 3 years, 
and so the sponsorship cost table provides an 
estimate of the financial support required at the time 
of the refugee’s arrival to Canada. Click here for the 
sponsorship cost table. Please note that additional 
monies are required to sponsor senior citizens. 

We would like to announce that Hazem Algebraeel,
ORAT’s Resettlement Educator, is no longer working 

with our office. We wish to thank 
him for his many years of service 
with ORAT and wish him all the 
best in his future endeavors. 

Hazem’s departure has provided 
ORAT with an opportunity 
to rethink the structure of its 

office, to  be tter al ign th e ta lents an d sk ills of  staff 
members to our mission. To that end, we would 
like to announce the appointment of Luciano 
Moro as ORAT’s Resettlement Educator and CG 
Animator. In addition to presenting all information 
sessions, Luciano will also be responsible for 
working with parishes and community groups to 
establish and train new refugee committees who 
are willing to settle refugee families that have 
been sponsored through our overseas missions. 

ORAT is recruiting for an Outreach Team Lead 
position. If you or anyone you know is 
interested in applying for this position, click 
on the following link to see the job posting: 

Team Lead, Outreach 

Staffing Changes

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/registration-for-introduction-to-resettlement-for-the-general-public-2023-tickets-518305223877
https://www.archtoronto.org/siteassets/media/offices--ministries/social-justice--outreach/office-for-refugees-orat/images/c-financial-liability-2021-25-mar-212.pdf
https://www.archtoronto.org/siteassets/media/offices--ministries/social-justice--outreach/office-for-refugees-orat/files/team-lead-outreach-job-posting---orat.pdf


Continued on page 5

My name is Ruben (not real name). I arrived in 
Canada last fall as a newcomer; thanks to the efforts 
of the Archdiocese of Toronto’s Office for Refugees 
and, the community of Yorkminster Park Baptist 
Church, who are helping me and my family during 
our initial months of settling in Canada.

I was living a normal life with my family in Lahore, 
Pakistan with my sister, wife, and my little daughter. 
We belong to a Christian family and live a typical 
Christian life. My elder sister, who is very strong 
in faith had a strong desire to work for Christ and 
spread the good news among other people. Her long-
awaited wish came true in 2009, when our Pastor 
offered my sister and me to come to a small prayer 
meeting in a rural village. After that, we started 
going to rural villages near Raiwind for prayer 
meetings and fellowship with other Christians with 
my pastor, sister, and me. We continued doing this 
till December 2013.

On this fateful day December 2013, we went to a 
rural village near Manga mandi, where almost thirty 
Christian families were residing.

Half an hour into the meeting, our Pastor gave 
everyone an opportunity to share their testimony. 
The owner of the house shared his testimony and 
then I shared my testimony. As I was giving my 
testimony, about how Jesus Christ had saved my life 
from an accident a week prior to this meeting, some 
Muslim men entered the house and, (it is common 
in rural villages to hold meetings in the open yard) 
introduced themselves; 

that they belong to this village and wanted to know 
my name, where I came from, and what I was doing 
there. I told them my name, where I came from and, 
that we were having a prayer meeting.

They became angry and told us to stop our meeting. 
My Pastor asked them, who they were and why 
they were telling us to stop the meeting. One of 
them disclosed his name and identified that he was 
a member of Jamaat ul Dawa (well-known Islamic 
militant organization in Pakistan).

We tried to explain to them that we were just having a 
normal prayer meeting with our brothers and sisters. 
They did not believe us and accused us Christians of 
taking advantage of poor Muslims to convert them. 
We all tried to explain and calm the situation. It was 
during this time that one of the men started insulting 
me and attacked me; I was accused of blasphemy for 
saying that Jesus is God in my testimony. In my self-
defense, I fought back at the attacker. However, all of 
them joined in and started hitting me. My sister and 
Pastor tried to stop them, but they too were beaten. 
Gun shots were fired in the air, as some of them were 
armed and they threatened us with consequences. 
People in the meeting helped us to escape the village.

After two days of hiding out at night, my neighbor 
informed me about the police visit to our house; 
that a complaint was filed against us and, we were 
summoned to the Police station. Fortunately, we 
were not home and arrived only after the police had 
left. The next day we went to discuss the matter with 
a lawyer, and, with the help of the lawyer, we filed a 
petition against Ghulam and his companions, once 
we found out that the complaint filed against us to 
the Police was from them.

After filing the petition, this resulted in a long battle 
of hardships. We receive threatening phone calls 
for filing a petition against them and were told to 
accept our mistake of converting innocent Muslims 
to Christians.

Ruben’s Refugee Story 
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Ruben’s Refugee Story 

We often fled from village to village and city to city. 
Even with the legal help of a lawyer, our pleas fell 
on deaf ears; we were constantly threatened and 
told to accept our mistake of converting Muslims 
to Christianity and told to accept Islam. When we 
refused to accept their demands, in January 2014, 
Police raided our house because of a false 
blasphemy charge. We fled the province and 
went to the southernmost part of the country. We 
escaped to live in Karachi. We found a rented house 
with the help of my, cousin. We were living in a very 
dense Christian area, but we were always in 
constant fear. The longer we stayed, the noose 
became tighter on us from the allegations on us. 
The police started asking my neighbors about my 
relatives and whereabouts. We were afraid of that 
they would eventually find us. We knew we could 
not hide forever in the country. As a minority, once 
labeled as a blasphemer in Pakistan, it does not end 
well. We were afraid of getting into the hands of 
the police or the mob. Being a Pakistani national, 
we did not have many options to get a visa for other 
countries except Thailand at that time. We were 
able to get our passport, visa, and tickets for 
Thailand through our lawyer and we decided to flee 
the country. We fled for refuge to Thailand in April 
2014

After fleeing Pakistan with my sister, wife, and 
my daughter, and arriving in Thailand we went to 
the concerned authorities (UNHCR) in Thailand, 
discussed our situation, and sought asylum. We 
thought we were safe, but little did we know, we 
were to face many hardships, despite being 
under the protection of UNHCR and recognized 
as refugees. Thailand considers refugees who are 
without visas as illegal and not people of concern. 
We were strictly briefed by the UNHCR that in case 
of arrests for being illegal, UNHCR would not be 
able to do anything for us.

We were a stateless people with a piece of paper 
issued by UNHCR (Asylum paper) that was worthless 
in the eyes of the Thai authorities. We tried looking 
for work but were not allowed to work on a tourist 
visa. The situation became harder when our tourist 
visas expired, and we were unable to extend our 
visas or transfer it into work visas.

We did not flee Pakistan with much money. We relied 
on the churches for financial support, but they too 
were not able to do much. We worked odd jobs with 
our illegal status and lived in a small room (10ft by 
10ft) for almost 6 and half years. We were lucky to find 
a good Thai landlord, who knew about our situation 
and gave us a room to rent in the apartment. The room 
became our kitchen, dining, living, and bedroom. 
We could neither access proper medical facilities nor 
proper schooling for our daughter due to our status. 
Our landlord always warned us of potential police 
raids. Whenever Thai Immigration Police came to 
do their search operations, she would warn us. Thai 
police conducted raid operations several times a year 
for illegal tourists who overstayed their visas. 

There were many incidents where police broke the 
doors of houses and arrested illegal tourists and 
deported or sent them to detention centers. The 
Bangkok Immigration Detention Center (IDC) is 
worst as the prison. Often hundreds of detainees 
are cramped into rooms that can hold no more than 
40 people at a time, including children. Detainees 
would have serious skin diseases and asthma. In one 
case one man died in the detention center because 
of a lack of medical attention. During the raids and 
fear of getting arrested sometimes we would hide in 
our room, switch off the lights and electric fan and sit 
quietly for the whole day. Sometimes we would flee 
the apartment and go to malls or hide on the rooftop 
for hours in the sun.

My daughter would always wonder; why we always 
had to run and hide from the police? why we cannot 
go outside like a normal people? why she cannot go to 
school like other students? why do we always stay in 
a small house? Why does she not have a sibling? She 
had so many questions, but I was unable to answer 
her..............................................................................
My family was so depressed, and we felt a sense of 
hopelessness. I would encourage my family and try to 
give them hope; but deep inside I was shattered. I didn’t 
know who to ask for help except for God. Whenever 
we prayed, we knew God has a plan in our life. 

Continued on page 6
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Ruben’s Refugee Story 

My wife started a small stitching business at home, 
and I was able to work for a well-known organization 
as a translator. We were earning and self-
sufficient but still there was no sign of a legal 
pathway to being accorded legal rights to move, 
work and study as a protected refugee in Thailand 
for us.

After 4 years in Thailand, in 2018, a friend told me 
about a Jesuit Priest, Father Michael Kelly who 
had great empathy and desire to help persecuted 
Christians to find resettlement to a third country. 
I met Father Michael Kelly and told him about my 
family’s situation. He gave us hope and promised 
that he could investigate our situation, but the 
process could take few years. We prayed and relied 
on God for his guidance and patience. 

In 2019 our prayers were answered when a team of 
representatives from the Archdiocese of Toronto’s 
Office for Refugees (ORAT) visited the Jesuit 
refugee mission in Bankgok, Thailand and decided 
to meet with the refugees and interview each 
Christian refugee family. While it was not apparent 
at the time, if anything would result from this 
chance encounter, we later learned that we had 
been selected to be considered for private 
sponsorship to Canada by the Archdiocese of 
Toronto.

In the following months, we were asked to 
complete immigration forms and these forms were 
submitted for processing to the Canadian embassy in 
Singapore. Now we had to wait. 

Waiting was also one of the most difficult times, 
especially as this was when the Covid-19 pandemic 
outbreak started, bringing everything to a halt. We 
were afraid that we might have to wait for another 
1 or 2 years excluding the immigration process. My 
wife was jobless but by God’s grace, I had some 
survival jobs here and there to support my family.

In September 2020, what we feared like all refugee 
claimants in Thailand, came true. In 2015, our 
landlord decided to sell her apartment to another 
person, who did not know about our situation. We 
were strictly told by our former landlord not to talk 
about our refugee status and expired visa status 
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to the new owner. Immigration officers received a 
tipoff about us and arrested us all. They confiscated 
my phone. We were taken directly to IDC office to 
file a report.

We tried to plead for our release, but Police refused 
to let us go. Inside, I felt helpless, yet a voice within 
told me that we were not going to stay there long. 
We prayed and refused to believe in our current 
situation. We prayed for a miracle. Later that day, 
after 9 hours we were released. We were given 
assurance that no one would come to arrest us, and 
we could stay in the same apartment. The officer 
gave me his number to call, in case we got arrested 
by the police in the future so that he can help. We 
highly doubted it and knew we could be arrested 
again.

We went back to our apartment and decided to 
move out of the apartment as soon as possible and 
fled out of Bangkok to one of my friend’s houses for 
a few days. Later, we were unable to find a house 
and were able to rent a small storeroom and lived 
in it for three months. In early fall of 2022, we were 
booked on a flight by International Organization for 
Migration (IOM) and arrived safely in Canada. How 
did we feel when we arrived in Canada? All praise to 
God! I cannot explain what Freedom feels like.

My hope and dream for my family is to grow and 
contribute to our community that has helped many 
families like us to come to Canada. We want to pay 
it forward so that we may help others like us and 
create awareness about the ongoing persecution of 
refugees in other parts of the world.
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Platinum Sponsor

Gold Sponsor  

Sponors of the Thank You Event for Cardinal Collins

The Office for Refugees is Supported by 
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